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TROUT TALK 
 

The Official Newsletter of Western New York Trout Unlimited (www.wnytroutunlimited.org) October, 2017                     

OFFICERS  

Chuck Godfrey —President (440-6995)  steelheader03@hotmail.com 

Antoinette Grote-Vice President (684-9523) antoinettegrote@yahoo.com 

Dave Unetich-Secretary  (759-2443) 

Tony Messina-Treasurer 

33 Deveraux, Buffalo, NY 14214  (832-8517) amessina@hotmail.com 

COMMITTEES 

Awards-Dave Tooke (688-7492) tkflytier@yahoo.com 

Education-Dave Bollman (826-6214) 

Library- [open] 

Membership-Gary Coons   yragsnooc@gmail.com 

Fly tying sessions-Dave Bollman 

Resource protection-Gary Coons (695-1003) 

Salmon & Steelhead-Don Kwiatkowski  (894-9807)  

Shows-Dave Bollman (826-6214) 

 Spring Banquet- [open] 

Conservation- Jos Morgan (contact information available next month} 

Sunshine- Chuck Godfrey 

Website: Ric Toczek  webmaster@wnytroutunlimited.org 

Welcome- Dave Bollman 

Video Library- [open] 

Erie County Federation Reps: 

 Chuck Godfrey (440-6995)  steelheader03@hotmail.com; 

               Debbie Godfrey 

State Council Delegates: 

 Chuck Godfrey (440-6995) 

 Gene Romanyshyn, Debbie Godfrey 

Newsletter: Russell Shefrin    AdkRuss@roadrunner.com 

On the web:    wnytu.org 

 

Next WNY TU Chapter Meeting:  Tuesday, October 31, 2017, 7:30 pm, at the Donovan American 

Legion Post, 3210 Genesee Street, Cheektowaga, New York.  Fly tying begins at 6 p.m.  Please bring red, 

fluorescent orange, brown, or olive thread; because we will be tying White, Olive, and Brown Bead Head 

Woolly Buggers.           

 

Our presenters, for the “entertainment” portion of the chapter meeting, will be Mr. Scott Cornett, of the 

N.Y.S. Department of Environmental Conservation, and Mr. Tom Hoffman, of the U.S. Fish and Wildlife 

Service.  Their topic is “The State of Brook Trout in Western New York – Where They Are and How They 

Are Doing.  (For details, see our “Presidents’ Message”.)  This should be a most informative discussion. 

Please join us.  

 

 

President’s Message: 

                Hi everyone.  Please come out to the October 31, 2017, WNYTU Chapter Meeting.  The guest speakers 

will be Scott Cornett of the DEC’s Allegany Office and Tom Hoffman of the US Fish and Wildlife Service.  The 

topic will be “The State of Brook Trout in Western NY – Where they are and how they’re doing.”  It will include 

historic and current distribution, population conditions and threats, as well as recent genetics work and future plans 

to help to protect and to expand populations.  Much of this report will be based on recent brook trout genetic studies 
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by the USFWS and the DEC’s multi-year survey of Region 9 streams for the presence of wild reproducing trout 

populations. 

                We will also have our annual elections at this meeting.  President Chuck Godfrey has one more year left 

on a two-year term.  The other officers, Vice President Antoinette Grote, Secretary Dave Unetich, and Treasurer 

Tony Messina, are ending one-year terms and have agreed to run again.  Board members Spencer Schofield, Bill 

Jedlicka, and Dave Bollman, who are finishing three-year terms, and new member, Frank Lucas, have all accepted 

nominations for Board positions, so we will have an actual election this year.  There is an open Board seat which 

ends in 2018.  Therefore, we will vote; and the person with the fourth highest total will fill that one-year position.  

As always, nominations will also be accepted from the floor at the meeting.  We urge others to step up and to offer 

to run or to accept nominations to help with the leadership of the chapter.  This is more important than ever, now 

that we are conducting most chapter business at the Board meetings.  Board meetings are held the second Tuesday 

of the month, January through June, and September through November, at Sorrentino’s Restaurant, Main Street and 

Mill, in Williamsville.  These are always open to the membership, and we welcome member participation in them. 

                We had seven members at the DEC’s informational meeting, on October 3, to discuss a new trout 

management plan for NYS.  There isn’t much to report on the presentation, as it was geared toward drawing out 

comments and opinions from the public on how we would like to see the DEC manage trout fishing in NYS.  The 

last plan was formulated in 1992, after eight years of preparation, and was based on a targeted catch rate of ½ trout 

per hour for the average fisherman. It relied heavily on stocking.  We were promised that the new plan will not take 

eight years to develop.  Once a plan is in place, there will be ample time for public comment on how we feel about 

it.  The goal is to move away from the catch rate model and more toward “quality” of the fishing experience.  I 

would say that the three major themes of the comments at the meetings supported continued stocking of trout, 

especially where youngsters would be able to catch them, an interest in more catch and release areas, an interest in 

more work on making the streams more habitable for trout –i.e. cleaner water and more habitat work, and an 

interest in more scientific management of individual streams – i.e. using the data from individual streams to craft 

regulations pertaining to that stream alone, where feasible.  In speaking to members of the DEC, these seem to be 

the comments at many of the meetings across the state. 

                We have been approached by the Lake Erie Chapter of Flyfishers International (formerly the Federation 

of Flyfishers) for help in publicizing a raffle they are holding, and the Board has agreed to do so.  They will be 

raffling off an Orvis Helios 2, 8 wt. flyrod at the Greater Niagara Fishing and Outdoor Expo on 1/21/18.  Tickets 

are $10 apiece and 3 for $20.  See the flyer at the end of the newsletter for detail on how to order.  I will also have 

some flyers at each or our meetings before then.  (Editor’s Note:  These flyers will not be included in the 

newsletters of those who have informed me they do not wish to receive such material.) 

                Also, each year, the Erie County Federation of Sportsmen’s Clubs awards at least four youth lifetime 

hunting or fishing licenses to Erie County youngsters through a free raffle.  Entries are online only and are available 

at the Federation’s website eriectyfsc.org.  In order to finance this, the Federation runs a yearlong fundraising raffle.  

Tickets are $5 each or 3 for $10.  This year, there is a crossbow, kayak, a fishing charter on Lake Erie, a shoreline 

fishing trip, and other prizes (see the flyer at the end of the newsletter for details of all prizes.) [Editor’s note:  See 

above re those who have asked that they not receive such material.]  Tickets are available at our monthly meetings 

or by contacting me, Chuck Godfrey, at 440-6995 or steelheader03@hotmail.com. All proceeds from the raffle 

tickets go to the Youth Lifetime License program.  Thirty-three licenses have been given out over the last four 

years.   

                Finally, it’s not too early to start thinking about our annual Christmas party.  It had to be cancelled last 

year due to a mistake in our booking date by the Post, but we are all set for this year.  The party will be held 

Tuesday, December 5, 2017.  We supply pizza and wings, an antipasto, and pop, beer, and wine.  Attendees are 
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asked to bring a dish to pass and also to contact us ahead of time to let us know they’re coming, so we can plan on 

an appropriate amount of food; but you are welcome to come at the last minute, also.   

Trout in the Classroom:  All trout eggs were delivered on October 11 and October 18.  Progress will be reported 

through the year.  We already have accepted Wilson High School as a new participant for next year and have 

inquiries from two other schools.  If you have children or grandchildren attending a local school where a teacher 

might be interested in this outstanding program, or if you or someone you know is a teacher, inquiries about the 

program can be made to Chuck Godfrey.   It costs about $1000 to $1100 to start the program, and we will pay for 

and loan a chiller to any school participating with us.  That is nearly $700 of the expense of starting up the program. 

Stream Projects:  In the planning stages for next year are the following:  The project, in which we will be 

cooperating, along with Waterkeeper (formerly Riverkeeper), on a tributary of Crow Creek in Wyoming County, a 

wild brook trout stream.  This was postponed due to funding concerns.  Additionally, the Erie County Soil and 

Water Conservation District has approached us about two possible projects on Hosmer Brook in Sardinia and on 

Cazenovia Creek in Holland.  These are not even in the planning stages yet, so we will keep you posted as matters 

develop.  We would like to have a “project” next spring to remove tree tubes from several of our plantings. The 

tubes generally have a five-year life expectancy, and some have been on streams since 2009.  We need to start 

removing them before they deteriorate and make a mess on the landowners’ property. 

                This will be my last report as Stream Projects Chair – now the Conservation Committee.  As I said last 

month, this was my 18th year of being chairman; and it is time to step down.  I’d like to thank everyone for all their 

help over the years.  I can’t remember a single time when we didn’t have enough volunteers to carry out whatever 

project we were attempting.  Some were one-day affairs, but others were much longer.  The cooperative project 

with the Red House Chapter on McIntosh Brook took three weeks to complete. The North Branch Wiscoy took two 

full weeks just for the construction, and then there were other days, both before construction and over the next two 

or three years, planting extensively.  Also, the cooperation of other agencies in these projects has been incredible.  

We’ve always had a great relationship with the DEC, but we then developed working relationships with the 

Wyoming County SWCD, the USFWS, the Erie County SWCD, the Wyoming County Fairgrounds Association, 

the Red House Brook chapter of TU, and many others.  At the risk of leaving anyone out, and I apologize if I do, 

there have been several individuals over the years who have been the people I’ve relied on the most.  First, Joe 

Evans and Scott Cornett of the DEC have been involved in designing every project I’ve coordinated and have gone 

far above and beyond just doing their jobs, but anyone who knows them knows that’s the kind of people they are.  

Dave Rekahn and Greg McKurth of the Wyoming County SWCD and Ray Li of the USFWS not only helped 

design and build projects, but were responsible for a great deal of the funding we received over the years.  Many, 

many members have been heavily involved over the years; but, at the beginning, Al Himmel was an invaluable 

resource and mentor.  Tom Piwowar and Joe Morgan have been people I’ve relied on heavily over the many years, 

also, as they’ve probably been most active with the projects, and Joe’s kids have all been involved in our projects, 

too.  Joe has taken over the chairmanship, so future reports will be from him.  I know everyone will continue to 

help him as much as they have me.   

NYS Council of TU:  The State Council meeting will be held in Altmar on the last weekend in October, so there 

won’t be a report on it until the November newsletter.  However, the chairman of the Council submitted the 

following comments at the Region 3 “Trout Management Plan” informational meeting.  It isn’t the official position 

of the State Council, yet; but I’m assuming we will be voting to make it so at the upcoming meeting:                

“DEC Meeting 10/5/2017 Region 3 Offices 

Trout Unlimited recognizes that in many trout streams a satisfying angling experience can only exist with a well 

managed stocking program. 
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    But more value should be put on larger (wild or stocked) trout and the pristine environment of NY’s inland trout 

streams and coastal brookies. 

    Value wild trout and the quality of the angling experience more than the catch rate and quantity of stocked fish 

caught, or the number of trout harvested. 

     Limited harvest on selected trout waters generally results in increased trout populations and bigger fish, which 

is of more value to fishermen. 

     We recommend that DEC use the expertise of its staff to evaluate trout waters for the potential to support self-

sustaining wild trout populations based on a focus on natural habitat and limited harvest, rather than stocked fish 

and catch rates. 

     Increased self-sustaining populations of wild trout result in reduced need for stocking, reduced costs for 

hatchery stocking fish and savings for the taxpayer. 

     The investment in trout stream habitat provides refuge from predators, increases stream stability and food 

supply, which increases the quality, quantity, and size of wild trout and results in better fishing. This makes 

stocking less necessary resulting in savings to the taxpayer in the long run. 

     We value management of streams for wild trout where feasible, recognizing that only select streams are healthy 

enough to do so. 

     Trout Unlimited uses the resources of its members, citizen science, national science staff, fundraising, and 

partnerships with agencies, communities and other NGO’s to implement improvements to trout habitat with 

sustainability. 

     Trout Unlimited NY would like to see more catch and release, artificial lures only and other manageable usage 

streams across the state in all counties with more year round fishing potentials so anglers don’t travel to other 

states in the current closed seasons. 

     Finally, it’s been far too long that stream classifications have been done and sit in baskets or on piles on desks 

and cabinets. It’s time that DEC finds a method that is developed to ensure that in the next five years, 70 to 80% of 

coldwater trout streams are reclassified to current status and not relying on old antiquated studies 20 or 30 years 

ago. 

Ron Urban, Chairman 

NY Trout Unlimited Council” 

See you at the October 31, 2017 Chapter Meeting! 

Chuck Godfrey, WNYTU Chapter President 

 

Announcements: 

• A Report from Mr. David Bollman: 

 

Education:  No report. 
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Shows:  We are set for the WNY Travel and Sport Expo.  I will have more information in the coming 

months. 

 

Project Healing Waters:  Fly tying sessions have begun at the Buffalo VA Hospital and the Amherst 

Veterans Center.  The next session at Buffalo will be on November 2, 2017.  If you are interested in 

participating, please contact me, Dave Bollman, at 716-697-3807.  (By the way, the PHWFF Healing 

Saturday was a huge success.  I want to say, “thank you”, to everyone who came out to support the event. 

 

 

• Treasurer’s Report for the Period Ending September 30, 2017 (Kindly submitted by Mr. Anthony 

Messina, Treasurer): 

 

       

      

    prior period this period 

    thru 08/31/17 thru 09/30/17 

  

(CHECKING 
ACCT)   

BALANCE 
AT JUNE 1, 2017   $1,158.76  
BALANCE 
AT SEPTEMBER 1, 2017    $1,108.76 

      

INFLOWS: SHOWS (Erie County Fair)  $0.00 $1,730.42 

      

  TOTAL INFLOWS: $0.00 $1,730.42 

      

OUTFLOWS: MONTHLY MEETING    $75.00 

 SHOWS (Erie County Fair)  $50.00 $40.42 

 TU PICNIC    $61.54 

 NEWSLETTER POSTAGE   $245.00 

      

  

TOTAL 
OUTFLOWS: $50.00 $421.96 

      
BALANCE 
AT AUGUST 31, 2017   $1,108.76  
BALANCE 
AT SEPTEMBER 30, 2017    $2,417.22 

      

**************      

    prior period this period 

    thru 08/31/17 thru 09/30/17 

  

(MONEY MKT 
ACCT)   

BALANCE 
AT JUNE 1, 2017   $23,257.26  
BALANCE 
AT SEPTEMBER 1, 2017    $23,258.44 

      

INFLOWS: INTEREST - JUNE   $0.38  
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 INTEREST - JULY   $0.40  

 INTEREST - AUGUST   $0.40  

 INTEREST - SEPTEMBER   $0.38 

      

OUTFLOWS: NONE   $0.00 $0.00 

      
BALANCE 
AT AUGUST 31, 2017   $23,258.44  
BALANCE 
AT SEPTEMBER 30, 2017    $23,258.82 

 

 

• Editor’s Note:  Our “Trout Talk” newsletter is published in an expanded electronic format each month 

except for July, August, and December.  In order to contain costs, the (typically brief) print version is only 

available twice a year (September and January).   Unfortunately, even on this schedule, the financial 

burden, to WNY TU, of the print newsletter remains considerable.  Many of our members have agreed to 

forgo the print edition and to accept only the electronic version (which is sent to them via email).  It would 

help our organization considerably if more of our members agreed to this arrangement.  All you have to do 

is send me your e-mail and surface mail addresses so that I can add you to the electronic mailing list and 

remove your name from the paper mailing list.  I can be reached at AdkRuss@roadrunner.com 

 

Photos: 

Here are two images, submitted by Mr. Kevin O’Neill, of Willowemoc Creek in the Catskill region.  They were 

taken last month during Mr. O’Neill’s visit to the Catskill Fly Fishing Center in Livingston Manor, N.Y. 
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Our Advertiser   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whispering Pines Fish Farm 

Pond Stocking 

Trout, Bass, Perch, Minnows 

Grass Carp, Koi, Crayfish 

716-496-7440 


